From: <u>Elisa Keller</u>

To: Regulatory Comments

Subject: Appendix B of Part 701 - Chartering and Fields of Membership

Date: Thursday, February 04, 2016 11:40:07 AM

Dear Secretary of the Board Poliquin,

We need more credit unions in our community. This proposed regulation, along with NCUA's proposed member business lending rule, are welcome regulatory relief for credit unions. They will help credit unions do even more in their communities, which includes giving consumers and small businesses access to credit that would not otherwise be available. I do appreciate what you are doing help consumers and small businesses by make credit unions more available and making it easier for credit unions to lend. Taking restrictions out of regulation and putting decisions in the hands of the credit unions will help communities. I encourage you to finalize your proposal as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

Elisa M Keller 105 N Waverly Ave West Peoria, IL 61604